To Whom It May Concern,

As a loyal customer for almost 5 years, I have always enjoyed shopping at POU DOU DOU counter and POU DOU DOU has become my favorite brand.  Unfortunately, on April 5th, 2009 my enjoyment was spoiled by the unfriendly service of one of your counter sales in Chung-Li Sogo department store.

When I arrived at your counter near lunch time, the station was left empty.  No sales representative was anywhere to be found.  I had to wait for almost 30 minutes before a woman came back with her lunch box.  As I inquired about recommended products, the saleswoman did not pay attention to my needs and hung around another counter instead.  In the end, I had to look for the products by myself.

I spent a long time looking through your catalogs and picking up the clothes I like.  But when I asked the sales person for a try-on, she flatly said no.  When I asked for a reason, she gave me the cold shoulders.  Finally, I decided to leave, and I heard her speaking ill of me behind my back with several sales ladies of the next counter in an extremely loud voice.  I was sure everyone could hear her and this really made me feel very embarrassed.

I fully understand the hardships of the service industry and the difficulties of management, but I feel it necessary to inform you that the system of staff training and work supervision in your company obviously has problems.  I would suggest that you look into these matters, not only for me but also for other customers who love this brand.  I look forward to hearing from you.

Yours Faithfully,

Ms. Chen
Human Resources
National Chung-Li High School

No. 115, Sanguang Rd.
Zhongli City, Taoyuan County, Taiwan 320 
May 3, 2009

Dear Ms. Chen: 

I am writing to apply for a job teaching English on the senior high level in your excellent school.  I am an English major at National Central University now and I expect to graduate in 2010. 

As an English major, I have taken a wide variety of basic and Advanced English-related courses, and completed the English teaching certificate program as you can see in my resume.  During my college years, I have experience working as a tutor for senior high students, and from that I acquired skills in teaching students and interfacing with parents.  I am passionate about teaching and will do my best to become a good teacher for your students.

As my resume shows, I have other work experiences too.  I worked a full year as work-study assistant for my department when I was sophomore.  Through working in this office environment, I have a lot of experience dealing with general administrative affairs.  I have also taken a course in School Administration through the teacher education program.  So I believe I am also qualified for administrative positions.

I'd love to find out more about the position you're looking to fill, and I would welcome the opportunity to tell you how my skills and ideas can benefit the students of your school.  I can be reached at 0921-046928 or pct3228@msnl.com. 

Thank you for your consideration.  I look forward to hearing from you soon!
Sincerely,
China Airlines

＃131, Sec. 3, Nan-Jing E. Rd
Jhong-Shan District

Taipei City, Taiwan 104

2009/5/3

Dear Sir,

I am applying for the air hostess position posted on China Airlines Website.  I’d appreciate the opportunity to discuss the position and my candidacy with you.  You can find my resume attached to this e-mail.

I will be graduating from National Central University this summer with a B.A. in English.  I am fluent in English and good at dealing with multicultural clientele.  I have worked as a member of the NCU English PR team for three years, giving campus tours and doing translation for visitors form various foreign countries.  I also learned to recognize and resolve problems through working as a part-time receptionist at the English Department office.  Another experience which could be readily adapted to China Airlines is my work as the team leader of MIDI Café in College of Art, where I learned to diffuse difficult customer situations with tact and ease.

I’d love to put what I have learned through my work and educational experiences at the service of your company.  I can be reached at 093xxxxxxxx or e-mail: anxxxxxxx9@hotmail.com.  Thank you for your consideration.  I look forward to hearing from you soon.

Sincerely,
To Whom It May Concern:
I am writing to file a serious complaint against the Office of Student Dormitory Affairs at Dorm 14. 

At the beginning of the winter vacation, I encountered difficulties registering on the dormitory website.  I followed every step described on the instruction page; still, I could not complete the registration.  I went down to the service counter to ask for help.  I believe I used a very polite tone and a sincere smile; however, the officer on duty did not seem to be in a good mood.  Putting her finger on the “invisible” bulletin, she shouted with rage: “All the information you need is on the bulletin, it is clear enough!”  I patiently explained that I had followed all instructions and still could not do it.  She continued, “It is not our business.  I don’t know why it did not work.  It is the responsibility of the Computer Center.”  In the end, my problem still had no answer.

I understand that the officer on duty deals with too much trivial things all day long.  But I believe that a staff member who is supposed to provide service to the public as well as the students should be more helpful than merely posting the bulletin on the wall.

As the best dormitory in NCU, dorm 14 should also provide the best quality service.  I am writing to implore you to give this matter your immediate attention.  Thank you.

Yours Sincerely,

Center for Space and Remote sense research
300 Jhongda Road

Jhongli City Taoyuan County 320

Tel/Fax 37455445

4 May 2009

Mr. Lin

Purchasing Office

June On

129 Spring Avenue

Tampa Florida

U.S.A. 1407

Dear Mr. McDonald,

Order No. 4952/M

Thank you for the letter of 1 May, 2009 regarding your order No. 4952/M.  We are deeply sorry that the usual high standards of our services were compromised in this instance, and we apologize for any inconvenience this has caused you.

After our thorough investigation, we found that the error resulted from an oversight of transit.  We are now working to change our carrier.  In the meantime, the replacement of KVM switchers has been dispatched to your company this morning and is scheduled to arrive on Monday, 6 May, 2009.

We apologize for this inconvenience and look forward to your further orders and assure you that this will not happen again. 

Yours sincerely

To Whom It May Concern,
I am writing to lodge a complaint against your verification policy regarding purchases paid through credit card authorizations. 
On April 29th, I placed an order for a notebook computer on your webpage and paid for it online through my mother’s credit card.  Two days later, I received a text message asking for the authorization code on the back of the credit card in order to verify the payment.  As the card belonged to my mother, she called the bank to verify it.  She was informed that whoever asks for the authorization code of the transaction was very likely to be fraud.  We then followed the instruction of the bank and just let it be.  Two days later, I found out that my order had been cancelled.  I was very shocked and upset for I had waited for the purchase for so long and my order was cancelled without a warning.

Although the notebook arrived eventually after another string of confusing transactions, I must say this had not been a very pleasant purchase at all.  The products on your company’s webpage are good and luring, but I wonder how many customers have been lost because of this verification policy.  

In today’s e-commerce, efficiency is the foundation of profits.  I look forward to seeing a change in your payment policies.  

Yours Sincerely

To Whom It May Concern,

I am writing to inquire about the possibility of postponing my admission for one year.  

I received the admission letter for 2009 summer study program in February and have been preparing for the short-term study trip.  However, the recent outbreak of H1N1 flu has put every country on guard concerning international travels, and my parents are very worried about my upcoming trip.  

After weighing the situation, I think it will be best if I postpone my summer study plan until next year.  I hope you understand the difficulties we are all faced with and will grant me this delay.  Thank you for your consideration about my deferring admission.

Sincerely,

Dear Professor xxxx: 

As chief editor of our English department annual publication this year, I am writing to request your support in writing a short piece for our upcoming issue.  We understand your busy schedule and work load, but we implore you to take a minute and read this letter.
We are now collecting essays for our new issue.  In order to provide some career guidance for students, we have conducted feature interviews with graduates from this department who generously shared their experiences studying abroad or working in Taiwan.  But we feel your observation and understanding of the students will be a vantage point from which valuable suggestions can be made concerning our preparation for a successful career.  That is why I am writing to invite your contribution to this special issue. 

For you consideration, you may write in any format you choose, in any area that you think will benefit our students, and in any length you can spare time for.  Your advice, your insight, and your wisdom in life will be most appreciated.  Even a short paragraph or a few lines would be helpful for us.  

If you are so kind as to grant us a short contribution, we hope to receive it by May 24th so as to be in time to complete our editing and printing by June 7th for the commencement ceremonies.  Thank you very much for your support. 
Respectfully, 
